
 

 

 

 

 

 

Cir no: HBT ATH / GEN/30 /23-24                                                             Date: 08.11.2023 

 

PROMOTING SAFE SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT 

 

Dear Parents, 

Greetings! 

As per Habitat core values and guidelines laid by the Ministry of Education, Habitat School has 

played a vital role in creating a safe and inclusive educational environment that upholds the 

values of tolerance, peaceful coexistence, and community cohesion. 

Recently the Ministry has shared with schools Circular No. 1 of 2023 Regarding Promoting a 

Safe School Environment asking schools to adhere to and make all stakeholders aware of the 

following: 

 We encourage the responsible and positive use of social media among our students and 

urge the parents to monitor their wards’ online interactions and inform the school of any 

concerning activities that need immediate intervention of the school. 

 We urge all stakeholders to promote peaceful coexistence, tolerance, and mutual 

acceptance among the citizens and residents of the UAE and refrain from any discourses 

that may incite hatred, violence, or racial discrimination within the school community. 

 All parents are encouraged to engage in open dialogue with their children to promote the 

concepts of tolerance, peaceful coexistence, and respect for all members of the UAE 

society, which is distinguished by cultural, religious, and ethnic diversity. 

 In case your ward faces any challenge related to current political events you are invited to 

seek guidance from the school’s counselor. 

By following the guidelines by the government, together we can make Habitat School a safe, 

healthy and happy place where our students learn to live harmoniously despite the diversities. 

Best Regards  

Principal  

Ms. Mariyam Nizar Ahamed 


